Just a few words from candidate – Secretary – Sammy CHEN (SJACS 95)
Dear bros ,

Please allow me to call you in a familiar but less formal way.  To me, and believably many of you, Josephian is a lifelong tag.  We have inherited our Brother-originated brotherly love.  Other than family, school is usually the most influential to one’s life, with no exception to me.  I joined the St Joseph’s family in 1985 as a Primary One Student and studied up to Form Seven in 1997.  The school environment nurtured me with knowledge, not limited to academic but catholic/biblical, and gave me a lot of great companions and memories. 
I am fortunate to serve in the Josephian Association for quite a few years.  Honestly, I have experienced the brotherly love, the pride of being Josephians especially in the earlier days, and the path the Association has gone through.  From nil to present, it is not always easy, and the great job done by all must be appreciated.  We had certain success in resurgence of St Joe spirit at the 50th year anniversary, fund-raising, establishment of the Rev. Bro. Paul Sun Education Foundation, renovation of official webpage, mentorship programme, sports day, farewell to the old secondary school building, salvage our antiques properly, etc.  The present direction of JA to stride forward should be supported.  Could we stop here?  The school has still much unmet need.  In other words, we had a lot of tasks to do.  The recent King’s College is an example of what alumni could or have to do.  A concerted effort of all, with every talent each one has, is vital to achieve the goal as a team. 
If I am elected, I will support and involve in the establishment of concrete year plan, the functional/standing subcommittees that we are actively formulating, and the work related to the revision to our constitution.  Needless to say, routine ones like particular attention to the proper and traceable records and documents would be my primary role to play.  I would be most willing to listen to the advice to the predecessors.  I would keep updated to school news, work closely with the school teachers, continually as coordinator of my own class, and devote myself in the Foundation.   
I would also take this opportunity to express my sincere thanks to all my great brothers and companions. 
Thank you very much for your support. 
Sincerely yours,

Sammy Chen
